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NOBLE ELK 

2013-2014 
Exalted Ruler 
Kenneth Kirby 

Elks Care  Elks Share 

Our Exalted Ruler 
It was a busy month in June.  We started off with Kenny Brown, PER and a few officers (Bob Moore, PER, 
Mark Guilmett, and Vic Ingram) and members attending Lloyd “Pop” Daudelin’s memorial on June 1st in the 
main hall.  The Elks Memorial ritual was performed and was appreciated by Pop’s family. 
 

Deck Opening was on June 8th and what a fun day it was!  It was a perfect day for those who wanted to play 
closest to the pin (won by Garry Allard on a controversial ruling but we will give it to him) or just hang outside 
to enjoy the music of DJ Eddie.  Ricky and Patty Jacques did all of the barbequing with help from Patty’s sister 
Theresa and brother-in-law Phil.  The rest of the Grille committee brought side dishes and helped setup and 
cleanup.  Some nice raffle prizes were given away too.  We ended the event with some pretty impressive 
karaoke singing. Even our Parliamentarian Paul Vatcher belted out a tune!  Thanks to Peter and the crew for 
friendly bartending. 

 

The next day was Old Timers’ Day.  Once again, Ricky and Patty cooked up a nice meal as we served about 60 in attendance.  
Life Member, James Kageleiry blessed us with his presence and received the longest tenure pin of 65 years!  I only have 60 more 
years to go to match that!! 
 

Flag Day ceremony was performed on the steps of Dover City Hall on Friday, June 14th.  Bob Libby, Est. Leading Knight organized 
the event.  In attendance were the Mayor of Dover, Dean Trefethen, Pat Boyle on bagpipes, Boy Scout Troop #173 and Cub Scout 
Troop #173, the Dover Police Color Guard, and of course the officers and PERs of your lodge.  Thank you to all of those who had 
a speaking part in the program.  I know a couple of officers had to fill in at the last minute and did a fantastic job.  The program 
went well with the help of a PA system provided by Jeff Slattery of the Cub Scouts. I’m thankful he didn’t turn my microphone off 
after erroneously announcing their troop number as #154 instead of #173!! 
 

The day after, I attended an Eagle Scout Award with Est. Lecturing Knight Lisa Wentworth and Trustee Merle Wentworth at 
Durham Community Church where five  members of Troop #154 received scouting’s highest award, Eagle Scout.  Congratulations 
to Thomas Caulfield, Thomas Daigle, Seamus McKenna, Sean O’Rourke, and Benjamin Patton for their accomplishments.   
 

Saturday night, June 15th we initiated seven new members to Dover Lodge!  Please welcome Judy Santin, William Colbath, 
Stephen Cunio, Stephen Tenney, Tyler Gordon, Bob Joslin, and Michelle Kidney to the family.  By the time you receive this 
newsletter we will have initiated Robert Cutting at our regular meeting on June 26th.  We also have a few more candidates we hope 
to initiate very soon!  Thanks to Peter for cooking an incredible pork dinner.  Thank you to Corrine, Marla, Barbara, Paul Vatcher, 

and Tracie for helping in the kitchen and to Emblem Club #4 for 
providing dessert at the last minute. 
 

A Father’s Day BBQ was held on June 16th which the Grille 
Committee provided burgers, hot dogs, and leftover pork from 
initiation the day before.  Thanks to Bruce Horn for grilling and 
organizing the event! 
 

July and August are vacation months so if you have something 
planned, be safe as you travel.  I will be going to Reno, NV for 
Elks National Convention.  Keep in mind that you will not receive 
an August newsletter.  We don’t have many events happening 
during this time so the two months will be combined, saving the 
Lodge some money.   

Fraternally,  
 

Ken Kirby 
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LODGE COMMITTEES 
 

AMERICANISM , ACCIDENT PREVENTION John Chalmers, AUDITING/
ACCOUNTING  Robert Libby, PER, COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES, Lisa 
Wentworth, DRUG AWARENESS PROGRAM, Robert Libby, PER ELKS 
NATIONAL FOUNDATION , FLAG DAY COORDINATOR Robert Libby, PER, 
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS  Allan Trombley PER, HOOP SHOOT 
COORDINATOR, Kevin Manley, PER,  INDOCTRINATION COORDINATOR  
Kenneth Brown, PER, HLM, WEBMASTER  Allan Trombley PER, 
LAPSATION COORDINATOR Val Kincaid, LODGE ACTIVITIES  Ron Long, 
MEMBERSHIP Val Kincaid, NATIONAL VETERANS SERVICE Kenneth 
Brown, PER, HLM, NEWSLETTER EDITOR, Barbara Allard, PER, PUBLIC 
RELATIONS Barbara Allard, PER, PARLIAMENTARIAN  Paul Vatcher PER 
HLM, SOCCER SHOOT COORDINATOR, Lisa Wentworth, YOUTH  
ACTIVITIES  Lisa Wentworth 

OFFICERS 
 

Exalted Ruler Kenneth Kirby 
Est. Leading Knight Robert Libby, PER 
Est. Loyal Knight Kevin Manley, PER 
Est. Lecturing Knight Lisa Wentworth 
Secretary    Tracie Kirby  
Treasurer   Robert Walker, PER 
Esquire   Ken Brown PER 
Tiler   Mark Guilmett 
Chaplain   Vic Ingram 
Inner Guard   Roger Ward 
 

TRUSTEES 
 

Garry Allard (5),  Merle Wentworth (4),   
Frank Santin (3), Bruce Horn (2),   
John Chalmers (1) 

 

George Kageleiry LM 

Terence F. Casey LM 

Michael P. Casey HLM 

Peter L. Jacques LM 

Richard L. Jacques HLM 

Paul H. Vatcher HLM 

Howard Marshburn HLM 

Harold M. Frank PDD LM 

Frank Napolitano LM 

Brian J. McGlone 

Robert L. Moore HLM 

Kenneth W. Brown HLM 

Dennis Dionne 

Ronald A. Perreault 

HOUSE COMMITTEE  
 

Manager:  Peter Marcoux 
 

Members: Ricky Jacques, Chairperson, Bruce Horn, Secretary, Tracie Kirby, 
Barbara Allard, PER, Aletia Griffin, Bob Libby, PER  

SICKNESS AND DISTRESS 
 

Terence Casey PER LM 
Michael Casey, PER, LM 

Bruce Hauschel, LM 
Chet Richardson 
Jim Servetas LM 

 
Riverside Rest Home 

 

George Kageleiry, PER, LM 

 

Anyone knowing of a Brother or Sister Elk who is ill, in the 
hospital or in a rest home, should notify the Leading Knight, 

Lodge Secretary or Exalted Ruler.. 

2012-2013 
GRAND EXALTED RULER 
THOMAS S. BRAZIER 

 

2012-2013 
ELK OF THE YEAR 

NORMAN LANGLOIS 
 

2012-2013 
OFFICER OF THE YEAR 

FRANK SANTIN 
 

2012-2013 
CITIZEN OF THE YEAR 
DEIRDRE WATSON 

 

 Robert C. Walker 

 George E. Morancy LM 

 Colby W. McDonald 

 Eliot Wyman 

 Allan R. Trombley 

 Lawrence Hart  

 Kevin M. Manley 

 Roberto Rosa-Miranda 

 Patrick Howard 

 Daniel Brunette 

 William Kincaid 

 Robert Libby 

 Barbara A Allard 

PAST EXALTED RULERS 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

20 Kenneth L Leavitt 
 Donald L Roy 
21 Raymond J Talon 
22 Edward W Hoginski, LM 
23 Charles S McKeel, Jr. LM 
24 Thomas L Dimon, Sr. LM 
 Merrick E Lane 
 Frank A Stacy, LM 
25 Alfred B Caldwell, LM 
 George Kageleiry, PER, LM 
26 Alfred W Catalfo 
 Susan M Corriveau 
 Bruce L Pohopek 
27 Dana P Martel 
 Michael H Mone 
 Donald J Sprague, LM 
28 James M McLin, LM 
29 Debra A Bickford 
 Edwin F Mitchell, Jr. LM 
31 Edward J Ellis, LM 
 Kenneth J King, LM 
 Howard Marshburn, PER, HLM 
 Edgar A Russell, LM 

JULY 
 

1 John Chalmers 
 Sanford T Salava, LM 
4 Edward F Bagley, LM 
5 Robert W Gagnon 
 William J Schutt 
6 Raymond S Doyon 
 Carlton Wilkinson 
7 John P Roy 
 John N Tsimekles, LM 
8 James F Keays 
 Wallace B Stevens 
9 Clarence R Blier, LM 
10 Wilbur Drew, Jr. LM 
 Alan G Rice 
11 Nelson L Walfield, LM 
12 Thomas F Chapman 
 Kevin Redden 
14 Carol R Chapman 
 Ron Stewart 
15 Charles A Arkwell, Jr. 
 Joseph Schanda 
17 John V Richard, LM 
19 Bernard R Stillwagon, LM 

 

This coupon entitles the bearer to one drink,    
courtesy of the Dover Lodge of Elks, during your 
birthday month (note expiration date).  You must 
be a member in good standing of Dover #184, 
and present this completed coupon to the bar-
tender upon ordering. 
 

     
 Member Name   Member Number 
 

Month and Day of Birth    
 

Coupon expires July 31, 2013 and will be verified by 
the Lodge Secretary. 

 

July Anniversaries 
 

Robert & Julie Jablonski, LM 
Kenneth & Shirley King LM 

Ronald & Noreen Long 
Michael & Christy Mawby 
Merle & Lisa Wentworth 

 

July 
Spouse Birthdays 

 
Karyl Horn 
Pat Drake 

Donna James 
Patricia Marshburn 
Hazel Kidney, Sr. 

If you see someone doing 
something good for the Lodge, 

please email it to 
b_allard54@hotmail.com  

or drop a note with the 
information into the newsletter 

box located next to the jukebox in 
the lounge !!! 
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August Anniversaries 
 

Garry and Barbara Allard 
Rick and Sue Corriveau 

William and Pat Drake, LM 
Harry and Barbara Kageleiry, LM 

Brian and Ann Kelley, Sr.  
Frank and Lee Lanford 

Denis and Pauline Moore 
George and Kay Morancy, PER, LM 

Robert and Rosie Smith, Jr. 
Greg and Kathy Thayer 

Robert and Janet Walker, PER 

AUGUST 
 

1 Richard S Moore, LM 
2 James F Keating 
3. Mark Lew 
 Thomas H Phillips 
4 Corinne Marcoux 
 Edward J Rosholt, Jr 
5 Albert D Jousset, LM 
6 Joseph E Cloutier, LM 
 Tracie Kirby 
 Charles Strogen, LM 
8 Alan C Pike 
 Timothy Raxter 
 Stephen G Spiridondes, LM 
9 Martin R Butterfield 
10 Ronald A Perreault, PER 
11 James D Casey, LM 
 Gregory W Norris 
12 Paul W Folger 
 Robert J McCann, LM 
13 Raymond A Merchant, LM 
 Roger Ward 
14 Roger Landry, LM 
 Paul J Seaver 
 James J Therrien, LM 
15 Andrew H Swett, LM 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

15 Donald A Turgeon 
17 Heather A Rohan 
18 Oscar G Byrd 
19 Arthur J Dugal, LM 
20 Dennis Foley 
 Dominic R Ridolfi, LM 
21 Harold M Frank, PDD, PER, LM 
 Linda M Grant 
22 James T Gaunya 
 Bernard E Metcalf, LM 
 Bertram H Metcalf, LM 
23 Steven A Jennison 
 Morris J Ruel 
 Susan Smith 
24 Ashley Holgate 
 John F Makosky 
 Timothy P O’Neil 
25 Keith A Cook 
26 Scott C Goodreau 
27 James B Shanklin, LM 
29 George Couture 
 Katherine Howard 
30 L William Burt, LM 
 Sidney N Mackey 
 Michael D Sharples, LM 

 

This coupon entitles the bearer to one drink,    
courtesy of the Dover Lodge of Elks, during 
your birthday month (note expiration date).  
You must be a member in good standing of 
Dover #184, and present this completed cou-
pon to the bartender upon ordering. 
 

     
 Member Name  Member Number 
 

Month and Day of Birth    
 

Coupon expires August 31, 2013 and will be veri-
fied by the Lodge Secretary. 

 NEWS FROM DOVER EMBLEM CLUB #4   Pat Jacques, Press Correspondence 
 

Six of our members attended the Emblem State Convention at the Fireside Inn in Lebanon, June 7th through 9th.  They were 
Judie Dionne, Pat Jacques, Phyllis Vatcher, PP, Rachel St. Lawrence, PP, and Deb and Colby McDonald. 

2012/2013 Emblem State President Pauline Roberts had a great year.  State officers for the current year from Dover Emblem #4 are: 
Judie Dionne ~ 1st Vice President, Pat Jacques ~ 1st District Press, Deb McDonald ~ 3rd Assistant Trustee, and Eileen McKeel ~ 1st Trustee.   
 
Pat Jacques and Rachel St. Lawrence attended the Dover Elks Flag Day Ceremony held at the Dover City Hall on Friday, June 14th.  The cere-
mony started at 7:00pm and was led by Exalted Ruler Ken Kirby.  The Color Guard from the Dover Police Department, the Cub Scouts and Boy 
Scouts of Troop #173, and bagpiper Pat Boyle assisted in the ceremony. 
 
The Emblem Club’s Annual Outing was held on June 19th at Patty B’s on Chestnut Street in Dover.   
 
The Supreme convention will be held in Portland Maine this year since Charlotte Mills, our Supreme President is from the great state of Maine.  
Dover Emblem members would plan on attending will be traveling by train. 
 
Our Blood Drive is coming!!  It will be held on August 20th.  Pat Jacques will be organizing the drive and will be asking members to bake goods 
and volunteer to work at the Blood Drive.  If you are available to help out in any way please see Pat Jacques.  If you can donate blood, you may 
go on line at the American Red Cross to make an appointment. 
 
Emblem and Elks members will work together on the York Cancer for Children Day which is Saturday, August 17th at York’s Wild Kingdom.  Em-
blem members will be looking for items to be donated for the raffles.   

 

Surf and Turf  
Coming September 21st 

Please mark your calendar and join us for Sirloin Steaks and Lobsters!! 
Good Food, Good Music, Good People, and Good Fun!! 

More information will be available in the September Newsletter!!! 
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From the Desk of the Secretary ~ Tracie Kirby 
It is my pleasure to recommend the following named members for consideration to Life Membership in the 
Order and this Lodge:  Charles Arkwell Jr, John E Conner, Richard J Day, Robert W Gage, Ernest G 
Gillan, Robert A Gray, Richard F Heon, William V Hinton, Lawrence D Johnson, Kenneth L Leavitt, RG 
Libby III, Thomas J Moore, Fred Morrill Jr, Michael J Rhode, and Maurice J Ross. 

These members will have met or exceeded the requirements of the Grand Lodge Statutes this year and have contribut-
ed their time and energies to the betterment of our Lodge and community. Life Membership is not automatic, and the 
eligible member must request they be considered for this status. Letters have been sent to these members. At the July 
10th meeting, balloting for the election to Life Membership will take place. 
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Registration begins at 10:00 am in the Picnic Area Sunday, August 18th 
Everyone must have a birth certificate at registration for age verification 

 

5-Goal & Grid Goal Contests - 4 Divisions for Boys and Girls 
7 & Under          8 & 9         10 & 11                 12 & 13 

 

Winners in each division will advance to the STATE Competition  
which will held at the Plymouth Lodge this year. 

 

Participation is FREE  and  Everyone  is invited  ~   
Tell you children, grandchildren, nieces, nephews, and friends!!!   

This is a great opportunity for children under the age of 14!!! 
 

For more information please contact  
Lisa Wentworth, Soccer Committee Chairperson 

VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED!! 

 
Ball placers, line judges, 

chasers, scorers, and 
registration people 

needed!!! 
 

Please see Lisa 
Wentworth if you can help 

out at the Elks Soccer 
Shoot on Sunday morning, 

August 18th!! 
 

It’s A 
Kick!!! 
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CLOSEST TO THE 
FLAG 

IS BACK FOR THE 
SUMMER! 

(Weather Permitting) 
Friday Evenings 
5:30 to 8:00 pm 
3 Balls for $1.00 

 
Clubs are available 

but feel free to bring 
your own. 

So come on down and 
have some fun! 

FLAG DAY CEREMONY  
 

This year’s ceremony was held on the steps of the City Hall on Central Avenue in 
downtown Dover.  We were honored to have Mayor Dean Trefethen as our guest 
speaker. The Dover Police Department Color Guard participated as did the Boy 
Scouts and the Cub Scouts of Troop # 173.   

 

The Lodge Officers entered to music performed by our favorite bagpiper, Mr. Pat 
Boyle. 
 

Est. Leading Knight Bob Libby coordinated the evening. 

Deck Opening Kudos:  
 

Thanks to everyone who made this year’s Deck Opening such a pleasurable event!! 
 

Thank you to Greg Glasson for making and donating the deck opening posters . 
 

Thank you to Profile Metal Forming, Home Depot, Buffalo Wild Wings, Wild Willy’s Burgers and Barbara Allard for donat-
ing raffle items . 
 

Thank you to the following for making and donating side dishes:  
Bruce & Karyl Horn, Tracie & Ken Kirby, Barbara Allard, Patty & Ricky Jacques, and Aletia Griffin . 
 

Thanks to Ricky and Patty Jacques for doing all the cooking on the grille, the food was great .  
 

Thanks to Tracy Kirby, Ken Kirby, Aletia Griffin, and Barbara Allard for selling raffle tickets and collecting money all day .  
 

Thanks to Garry Allard and Dennis Foley for running “Closest to the Pin” and Garry for donating his “Closest to the Pin” 
winnings ($69) back to the Grille .  
 

Thanks to our bartenders, Peter Marcoux, Marla Freeman, Coreen Cameron, and Mickey Kidney for keeping all of us well 
hydrated.  
 

Thanks to DJ Ed Chaloux for the great job with the music and Karaoke.  
 

Thanks to Susan Poulin and Tracy Kirby for taking the dirty pots and pans home to clean as the kitchen wasn’t available 
due to a rental. And finally, thanks to our janitors Alan Cade and Ken Brown for the clean up the next day .  

Sun, Mon, Tues, & Thurs,   11:00 a.m.  to 9:00 p.m. 
Wednesday 11:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. 
Friday  11:00 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. 
Saturday 10:00 a.m. to   9:00 p.m. (no function) 
 

Happy Hour every Tues & Thurs  6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

GRILLE OPERATING HOURS 
(bartender’s discretion) 



NON-PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
PERMIT NO. 208 

B.P.O.E. # 184 
282 Durham Road 

Dover, NH 03820-5301 
 

Lodge  (603) 742-9851 
Secretary (603) 742-1742 

For hall rentals call  
603-969-4523  or email 

doverelkrentals@comcast.net 

Event Previous Date New Date 

Initiation/
Indoctrination 10/19/13 10/12/13 

Valentine's Dance 02/08/14 02/15/14 

Initiation/
Indoctrination 02/15/14 02/22/14 

Members receive a discounted 
rate on our 2 function rooms 

and the picnic area!!   
For Facility Rentals    

Call 603-969-4523 or e-mail   
doverelkrentals@comcast.net 

Every Friday Night: 
 

Free Pizza 
Queen of Hearts Drawing 

The Horseshoe Pits are OPEN 
 

Dart Boards are UP!!      Wii Games!! 
 

2 Pool Tables ~ NO Charge!! 

REMEMBER ~ There will be no August Newsletter ~ Keep this for important dates. 


